MICHAEL H. MICHAUD 2ND DISTRICT MAINE

WASHINGTON OFFICE 1724 Longworth House Office Building Washington, DC 20515 Phone: (202) 225-6306 Fax: (202) 225-2943

www.michaud.house.gov

Congress of the United States House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

COMMITTEES:

VETERANS' AFFAIRS
RANKING MEMBER

TRANSPORTATION AND INFRASTRUCTURE

SUBCOMMITTEE ON HIGHWAYS AND TRANSIT SUBCOMMITTEE ON RAILROADS, PIPELINES, AND HAZARDOUS MATERIALS

SUBCOMMITTEE ON ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT, PUBLIC BUILDINGS, AND EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT SUBCOMMITTEE ON WATER RESOURCES AND ENVIRONMENT

July 10, 2013

Penny Morrell Director PO Box 451 Manchester, ME 04351-0451

Dear Penny:

Thank you for contacting me regarding H.R. 1797, the Pain-Capable Unborn Child Protection Act. I appreciate hearing from you on this important issue.

H.R. 1797, modeled after state laws in Nebraska, Kansas, Idaho, Alabama and Oklahoma, would ban all abortion procedures 20 weeks post fertilization. In the past, this bill has been limited to the District of Columbia, but on June 4, 2013, the House Judiciary Subcommittee on Constitution and Civil Justice voted to make the proposed ban applicable nationwide.

Several bills, including H.R. 1797, have been introduced that would directly conflict with the Supreme Court's decision in Roe vs. Wade. As you know, that ruling legalized abortion up to the point where a fetus becomes viable, considered the third trimester in the Roe v. Wade decision. Despite deeply held views on both sides of this issue, Roe. V. Wade is the law of the land. As such, legislation that seeks to go beyond the rights afforded to women by the Roe v. Wade decision would, in my opinion, be unconstitutional.

Similarly, other proposals have been introduced that seek to restrict or eliminate Title X programs. The Title X program provides public funding for family planning and preventive health screening services, and it provides supplies and information to those that are in need. Title X is a significant source of funding for family planning clinics throughout the United States, and it is important in providing reproductive health care services. Title X projects also offer pregnant women factual information concerning prenatal care and delivery, infant care and foster care or adoption. Title X not only benefits millions of Americans each year, but also serves important public health goals.

BANGOR:

6 STATE STREET, SUITE 101 BANGOR, ME 04401 PHONE: (207) 942-6935 FAX: (207) 942-5907 LEWISTON:

179 LISBON STREET, GROUND FLOOR LEWISTON, ME 04240 PHONE: (207) 782-3704 FAX: (207) 782-5330 PRESQUE ISLE:

445 Main Street Presque Isle, ME 04769 Phone: (207) 764-1036 Fax: (207) 764-1060



We all share the goal of reducing the number of unintended pregnancies in this country. While I generally support a ban on federal funding of abortions except in cases defined under federal law, I have consistently supported both federal and state appropriations for family planning and have opposed efforts to strip Planned Parenthood of its federal funding.

On June 18, 2013, I voted against H.R. 1797, which passed the House of Representatives by a vote of 228 to 196. The bill was subsequently received in the Senate and referred to the Judiciary Committee. Please know that I will keep your thoughtful comments in mind as this bill continues to make its way through the legislative process.

Thank you again for sharing your views with me. In addition, I also provide occasional email updates on a range of issues affecting people in Maine. If you would like to receive this information, please visit my website at https://michaud.house.gov/contact-mike/newsletter and sign up for my email newsletter. I appreciate the opportunity to represent Maine in Congress.

With warmest regards.

Michael H. Michaud Member of Congress